

24<sup>th</sup> September 2018

Dear Parents and Carers,

On Friday 28<sup>th</sup> September 2018, students in Key Stage 3 are involved in helping to organise our Macmillan Coffee Morning. I am sure you will hear through the course of this week that they want to make or buy cakes, contribute sweets or organise competitions. We will have a series of refreshment stalls set up for students to visit at break time, and other students have volunteered to tidy away afterwards. We are very excited to see all the things they have planned!

As well as helping with the medical needs of people affected by cancer, Macmillan also looks at the social, emotional and practical impact cancer can have, and campaigns for better cancer care. Macmillan Cancer Support's goal is to reach and improve the lives of everyone living with cancer in the UK.

In order to help support this student-led event, please make sure your child has some change to bring in with them on Friday, to buy refreshments and enter the competitions. They do not need any more than a pound or two.

Thank you, as always, for your support.

W. Home

Mrs V Horne

Assistant Headteacher

Headteacher: Mrs. Vanessa Whitcombe

Samuel Ward Academy Trust is a charitable company limited by guarantee and registered in England and Wales with company number 07400386. The registered office is at Samuel Ward Academy, Chalkstone Way, Haverhill, Suffolk, CB9 oLD.



Email: info@castlemanor.org.uk Website: www.castlemanor.org.uk